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Jean Ranahan
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National Faculty Rep.

Dr. Richard Womack
X
National Faculty Rep.

Brian Lynch 
X
Pohnpei Campus Faculty Rep.
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X
Pohnpei Campus Faculty Rep.
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X
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Cindy Edwin
X
FMI Rep. 
Augustino Sanemai
X
FMI Rep.
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X
CRE Rep.
Verma Virendra Mohan
X
Yap Campus staff Rep. 
Geraldine Mitagyow
X
Kosrae Campus
Tara Y. Tara
X
Yap Campus Faculty Rep.

Raymond Permitez

X


	Additional Attendees:
	President Daisy, Joe Habuchmai, David Adams, Marianna Ben Dereas


	Agenda/Major Topics of Discussion:

	1. Start meeting at 4:00 PM in Board Conference Room

2. Opening remarks (Chair)

3. Introduction of David Adams of Sandy Pond Associates.

4. Discussion on the  Communication Plan and Participatory Governance policy (end by 4:30pm)

5. VPAS Joe Habuchmai will present the Emergency Response Plan (ERP)

6. Discussion and questions by PRC (end by 5:00)

7. Closing remarks (Chair)

	Discussion of Agenda/Information Sharing:


	1. Chairperson Ross Perkins opened the meeting at 4 PM.

2. He welcomed members and additional attendees.  Ross will be sending a questionnaire to members asking for feedback on how to evaluate and improve his performance as chair.  He is willing to chair the PRC next year and wants to improve.

3. President Daisy prefaced the remarks of David Adams:

He said that if we had time, we could do the work that needs to be done ourselves, but we must complete two to three years work by June.  We need someone to do that work with us, not for us, so that we will be prepared to go far beyond the present challenges.  Therefore he has engaged Wilson Hess who has experience turning around similar institutions in relation to accreditation. David Adams is here now.  Jim Mulik will be here later this month. They first put together the communication plan survey. 
The college also needs to assess the last strategic plan.  Then we need to think about what we want the college to look like.  There will be difficult decisions to make regarding staff, programs and campuses but we must not panic.  We must act deliberately and responsibly. 

4. Discussion on the  Communication Plan and Participatory Governance policy 

 David Adams then spoke saying that he sees communication as a core issue for the college. Communication is related to governance and we have to document what we have done in those areas. We have a communication plan.  The purpose of the survey is to find out the extent of faculty, staff, and student understanding of the plan and to find out how it is working.

In effort to observe college communications at work, David Adams has been walking through campus, talking with students and staff and looking at message boards. He is considering the issues that we have due to our dispersed geographic area. As of this afternoon, 130 staff people have responded to the survey.  That is a good sample from which to gather data. 

Ross asked when the survey response analysis would be complete. David Adams responded that it should be in President Daisy’s hands 4 or 5 days before the visiting team arrives.  By the time that the President and possibly the ALO go before the committee in June they will have substantive evidence. 

Additionally, the college must write a Midterm report by the end of 2012.  This report must trace the history of all its responses to all the recommendations going back to the 2009 self study.  Every plan must tracked and projected to the next evaluation. We must always be aware of accreditation requirements.  They are not separate from the normal plans.  

Rich Womack asked for clarification regarding substantive changes. 

In response, President Daisy said that we cannot add new programs or new campuses, but we can respond to changes with plans that meet standards.  We must work within our current footprint.  We can reduce, cut, or change to meet current conditions.  David Adams added that the commission has discretion to say “no” to substantive change proposals, but we do need to plan according to current realities. 

Ross asked if since communication and governance go hand in hand, and since we have a communication plan and a governance plan, should we hold off on the governance plan to wait for the result of the communication survey.  David Adams and President Daisy spoke to the need for continuing the governance process. David Adams answered that in participatory governance, committees make decisions that the institution respects. President Daisy added that dialog and decisions are part of governance plan. 
President Daisy ended this portion of the meeting by restating that we need to think and act deliberately. What will we be, and what will we look like in terms of quality, sustainability and success for our students?
5.  VPAS Joe Habuchmai presented the Emergency Response Plan (ERP)

6.  Discussion and questions by PRC 

Richard asked if Dana Lee Ling’s suggestions that the plan be reviewed by someone with training and expertise in emergency response had been taken. Joe said that the emergency team will work with the state.

Ross asked about how faculty and staff would receive notification that there was an emergency.  Joe said that word of mouth would be the main communication and a bell can be sounded. That led to further discussion regarding the probable loss of power during an emergency.  There was discussion that questioned the working condition of emergency equipment such as fire extinguishers and water hoses. 
Jean said that Dana’s suggestion to have the plan reviewed by experts would help, because experts might have plan outlines that consider all the details to consider in such a plan. Joe said that he knows the person at FSM in charge of emergency response and will dialog with him.

President Daisy said that Jim Mulik will assess the plan.

Rich said that campus First Aid responders should be trained. 

President Daisy asked if any drills were planned.  Joe H. answered that we need to improve in that area. There have been drills in the past but on weekends.  He did not have the dates of most recent drills.

Joe said that he will work with Andre, Dana and Warren on this draft.
Ross suggested the document would be easier to reference if it had a table of contents.

7.  Closing remarks (Chair)
 Ross asked members to email comments and feedback to Joe Habuchmai with cc to the committee.

The meeting adjourned at 5:10 PM.
 

	Handouts/Documents Referenced:

	Emergency Response Plan 

http://wiki.comfsm.fm/%5BDRAFT%5D_Emergency_Management_and_Disaster_Preparedness_Plan

	College Web Site Link: 
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